

City Council

April 9, 2024 Packet Addendum #1 From: Susan Loo

To: <u>City Council; Christopher Leh; Jeff Durbin; Samma Fox</u>

Subject: Ward Meeting Process

Date: Tuesday, April 9, 2024 11:00:21 AM

Attachments:

Honorable Council:

With some amusement and consternation, I reviewed tonight's proposal to "standardize city-sponsored ward meetings". The original purpose of a ward meeting was to hear what your constituents were thinking. If staff needs to supply you with "talking points and guidance on key and emerging issues", you are not doing your job as a council member. A ward meeting should be for the constituents--not an opportunity to pontificate on what you or staff think is important.

Furthermore, examine the pure economics of what this proposal might cost your constituents: **The range of cost for this silliness is \$21,300-46,500!** (\$6000 postcards, \$500-1500 staff time, \$50-250 snacks; times 2 meetings annually, times 3 wards). This assumes the mayor *doesn't* also need their meeting standardized which would add another mailer at \$18,000 for citywide distribution, not including their staff time and snacks.

Seriously, is this town so wealthy, we can afford to waste this money on something you should be able handle on your own as all the councils preceding you have done? For several years, I provided the snacks myself and I did not make anywhere near the salary we are paying you now. Ward 2 meetings were an informal, friendly affair and the very essence of "small town Louisville" at it's best—not a pre-planned agenda delivered from on high.

Most sincerely, Sue

1020 Willow Place Louisville 303.931.9985

==CAUTION: EXTERNAL EMAIL==

This email originated from outside the City of Louisville's email environment. Do not click links or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. Please contact IT if you believe this email is suspicious.